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         February 6, 2011

Dear Friends and Partners in this ministry -

January was a crazy month as you can imagine.  We were finishing up the 1,000 Christmas gifts 
(Project Joy) for kids and planting a church at the same time!  A few times I thought maybe the 
Lord was giving me more than I could handle but it all came out fantastic and we had SOOOO 
much help from Calvary Chapel Rosarito, the painters - Eddie & Lurdes Navarro, The Movement 
Church in San Marcos and Saving Grace in Yorba Linda.  The outpouring of provision, help, love 
and prayers has been overwhelming.  Thank you so very much to all of you who have sacrificially 
donated time and money to this work.  Your giving is a ministry of His grace to us!

So we are up and running and have services at 4:30 pm on Sunday's and a 6:00 pm bible study 
on Thursdays.  Youth services have been suspended until the youth ministry team has 
transportation available (they need a reliable van, SUV or station wagon as the team is 9 
people).  We have a full team of Sunday volunteers from Rosarito who have committed to help 
for 3 months.  They are traveling out there with us to serve the children and adults of VDV.

Our pastor, Mike Vincent, has been incredible in helping to plant this church.  He wrote a blog 
last week that gives a great summary of the outreach and opening day with pictures.  I hope you 
enjoy this perspective at:

http://sgwm.com/vincent/2011/02/02/vincent-family-february-2011-missions-update/

.... an exciting recap of how this little, run-down church was changed into a Calvary Chapel 
church in a matter of weeks!   Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask 
or imagine, according to his power that is at work within us ... Ephesians 3:20 

Our family is now trying to settle into some kind of a routine and I am planning a married couples 
Valentine's Day event at our new church for 12 couples.  There are some groups coming to serve 
in construction, outreach, home visits, etc. and would love to host your church or family to join in 
this work in Vista del Valle!  The Fundacion para Ninez in Tijuana donated 70 gallons of paint and 
we are hoping to paint the graffiti park in the next month or so with the help of ????

May the Lord continue to bless you, reveal His will to you and draw you into intimacy with Him.

Acts 1:8  But you shall receive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you; and you shall be 
witnesses to Me in Jerusalem, and in all Judea and Samaria, and to the end of the earth 
(including Tijuana, Mexico).

Gratefully serving in Tijuana,

The Pesina Family
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